
 

 

MEMO 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 

 

Through: Brad Corcoran, City Manager 

 

From:  Bev O’Dell, Director of Engineering 

 

Cc:  Sheralene S. Thompson, City Clerk, CMC, MMC 

  Kelly K. Stultz, AICP, Director of Planning & Inspections 

 

Date:  December 3, 2015 

 

Re: Consideration of Proposed Booster Pump Station Replacement 

by Dan River Water, Inc. on Settlement Loop 

 

 

Mike Lemons, Utility Supervisor for Dan River Water, Inc., is requesting that City 

Council grant approval for the proposed replacement of their booster pump station 

located on Settlement Loop, between the intersections with Young Road and NC 770.  

Plans for the new building and minor pipe changes on the lot are being prepared by their 

engineering firm.  Approval of the proposed improvement is being requested in 

accordance with the water purchase agreement between the City of Eden and Dan River 

Water, Inc. 

 

The improvements are intended to replace aging equipment and improve the reliability of 

delivering water to a nearby industrial customer. 

 

Enclosed is a copy of the brief letter from Mike Lemons, and a small sketch showing the 

proposed location of the new pump house building in relation to their existing pumping 

station. 

 

It is recommended that the proposed improvements to the Dan River Water, Inc. facility 

on Settlement Loop be allowed to take place.  If you have any questions, please do not 

hesitate to contact me or Mike Lemons prior to the December City Council meeting. 

 

Thanks for reviewing and considering this matter. 
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